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Kestrels have had a changeable leadership team over the last year. Kaye 
decided to step down and Susan stepping in in the interim to show the 
newbies what to do. I have now become Kestrels official Akela and I look 
forward to making this a great Cub Scout Pack.  
 
During our meetings we have tried a number of different activities, including 
map reading, hiking, boxercise, football circus skills, a visit to the fire 
station, lots of campfires and playing heaps of games including dodgeball!. 
We also had great fun at the Group Gang show back in February. In amongst 
all of this, the Cubs have achieved fitness, creative and community challenge 
badges plus their chef and cycling badges. We also had a great time at 
Oakwood Youth Challenge, where the cubs participated in climbing, high 
ropes and some even managed the leap of faith! 
 
This summer we will be looking forward to taking part in Raft building at 
the Waterside Centre and heading off to a camp in September. 
 
We couldn’t have done this without a great team and my thanks go to 
Amanda Goode, Susan Robinson and Amra El-Beik. I am sad to say that 
Susan will be leaving us, but we have been lucky enough to have both Jason 
Goode and Susanne Attryde joining us in September. 
 
I’d also like to thank our Young Leaders Ross Anderson and Christian 
Fairhead who were fantastic in helping the cubs learn how to mend a 
puncture and have been really supportive throughout. 
 
Elizabeth “Charlie” Griffiths (Cub Scout Leader) 
 


